May 2, 1958

Prof. E. N. Oberg

Chairman, Jowa Section of MAA
State University of Iowa

Towa City, Iowa

Dear Prof. Oberg:

Please find a copy of the Iowa Seetion by~-laws enclosed
for your use,

I need to have information very soon as to who might be
available to attend the sectional officers meeting, which
I presume will be held in the Massachusetts Institute of
Technology, August 25-28th at the time of the 39th summer
meeting of the Association. 1 would not wish to particularly
push my own candidacy as the person for this trip, but
for the first time it would appear that I might be able
to attend as the representative of the Iowa Section. If
you have a desire to attend would you so indicate to me
a8 soon as possible? I shall have to pull together the
information concerning this meeting and consult with you
if the choice for the trip is not an obvious one,

Retiring Chairman Blue has written me that Professor
Blumenthal, our invited speaker at the recent meeting,

has submitted a statement for expenses to the amount of
#47. I have already given him a check for $LO, which I
had assumed to be the fee involved. Apparently I was

in error and as scon as Chalrman Blue forwards the state-
ment to me I will write you further concerning the matter.
I would presume the only thing for us te do is to pay the
additional $7.

I will hope to be hearing from 'yéu' and look forward to
working with you through the coming year.

S8incerely,

Earle L, Canfield

ELCipg , ¢ FLES



